
This week in school 
 
This is our final newsletter 
for 2022!  We would like to 
take this opportunity to say 
Merry Christmas to you all 
and to wish you all the very 

best for 2023. Thank you for your continued support 
throughout the year. 
  
Christmas Concert 
It was lovely to see so many friends and family at our Christmas performances.  
 
Christmas Performance Donations 
As you are aware, during our Christmas Performances, we have been collecting donations for Willowbrook 
Hospice and Zoe’s Place. We would like to say a big thank you for your kind donations, the final total 
raised was £750. 
 
Christingle 
Many thanks to Dan Leathers and his team at St.Mark’s Church for giving our children a wonderful Christingle 
experience. If you would like to make a small donation, all proceeds are going to www.tearfund.org. 
 
Christmas Raffle 
Thank you to everybody who donated to our Christmas raffle and many thanks to families who bought tickets. 
 
Attendance Awards 
Well done to all children who have achieved good school attendance. As you know we always promote good school 
attendance so each term we give out attendance reward certificates. This term’s certificates were given out during 
our final assembly. 
 
 
House Points Winners KS2 
Congratulations to all children in Evans who have won this term's house points competition.  
 
 
Y5/6 Athletics 
Recently, a group of children represented the school at the St. 
Helens Athletics Championships. After solid performances from 
all our athletes on the track and in the field, Legh Vale pupils 
were awarded first place in their afternoon heat and received a 
gold medal for their efforts. All of the competing schools' results 
from both the morning and afternoon events were then collated 
to see which school would be crowned overall winners. We are 
delighted to share with you that Legh Vale were announced as 
St. Helens Champions, 2022/23. Additionally, this year's team 
has managed to continue a 14 year winning streak. Well done, 
children.  
.  
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Feedback- We appreciate your feedback and would welcome 
any comments to help us make our school even better. 

 
 
 
 
 
Chloe Y6M 
 
Chloe recently competed in a swimming gala in 
Birkenhead. She won a silver medal for 100m 
breaststroke, a silver medal for 50m breaststroke 
and a bronze for 100m freestyle. Also, she has 
moved up to squad A at her swimming club. Well 
done! 
We are always delighted to share the children’s success outside of school. Please 
ensure that we receive the information by Wednesday so that we have time to 
include it on Friday’s newsletter. Thank you. (Any information received after 
Wednesday will appear on the following week’s newsletter) 

For safeguarding reasons, if your child is unable to attend an afterschool club please can parents let school 
know by letter/phone call or in person To keep children safe, verbal messages from children can’t be 

accepted. Thank you for your support 

                                                   2022/2023 

Wednesday 
21st Dec 

School closes for 
Christmas at 2pm 

Wednesday 
4th Jan Start of Spring Term 


